
Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W)
Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee Meeting
Monday, December 19, 2011
The Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee of the Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W) met on December 19, 2011 with Mr. Wilkinson, chairman, Mr. Morgan and Mr. Viera in attendance. Also in attendance were Mr. Miserendino, Mr. Roark, Mr. Lestelle, public information services, and a representative from USACE. Two representatives from OCPR participated by phone.  
Mr. Wilkinson called the meeting to order at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana, at approximately 3:03 PM.
The Committee unanimously approved the agenda as presented.
There were no comments from the public.
The Committee reviewed and unanimously approved the minutes from the previous regular meeting dated November 21, 2011.
Mr. Connell presented a report on the keel coolers for WBV-90. Mr. Caluda supplied an update on testing the keel coolers. The Committee requested that they be notified of testing in advance. This item will be kept on the agenda, with an updated report each month.
Mr. Miserendino provided an update on the operation and maintenance of the 15-ft vegetative-free-zone/floodside berm at the 404C site. Mr. Connell reported that the Corps was actively investigating options for maintaining the levee. This item will be kept on the meeting agenda for January, and an updated report will be given.
Mr. Roark reported on the condition of the floodwall at WBV-24 and recommended that more attention be paid to its condition. The contractor has apparently left the site, leaving behind debris and various other uncorrected problems. Regular updates on this situation will be presented in future meetings.
In other matters, Mr. Caluda updated the Committee on a few issues for WBV-16.2; slow progress is being made, and it is being carefully watched.
Mr. Roark presented a life cost analysis of trucks, in advance of new purchases being contemplated. Mr. Miserendino mentioned a new system of work orders to be put in place, in order to more accurately monitor maintenance costs. The Committee recommended approval by the Board to purchase three crew trucks.
Mr. Viera suggested a list of WBV projects to be referenced by the Committee, in order to follow through with various matters of concern from meeting to meeting.

Mr. Wilkinson and Mr. Viera discussed finding future candidates for Board membership who have appropriate qualifications. Further discussion is delayed until early 2012.

Mr. Miserendino explained various issues regarding test sampling of unsuitable material retrieved from trenching activities at WBV-14c.2. The Committee agreed to defer this matter until the January, 2012 meeting.
The next regularly scheduled Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee meeting will be held at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana 70072 on Monday, January 23, 2012 at 3:00 PM.


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 4:40 PM. 


